
What’s New in New York 
Schools This Year?



School Safety 
Resources

JEFFERSON COUNTY
Sheriff’s Office: 315-786-2660

 Emergency Management: 315-786-2654
NYS Police: 315-366-6000

ST. LAWRENCE COUNTY
Sheriff’s Office: 315-379-2222

Emergency Management: 315-379-2240
NYS Police: 315-379-0012

New York State School Safety Tip Line
NYS Center for School Safety:  

844-897-9567 

New Policies Affecting 
All Schools

Two major statewide changes are taking 
effect in schools this year:

BELL-TO-BELL CELL PHONE BAN

Schools will now enforce a “bell-to-bell” ban on 
cell phones and other personal electronic devices 

during the school day. The policy is intended to 
reduce distractions and keep students engaged 
in learning. Families should check with their local 
district for specific guidelines on how the policy 

will be implemented.1

HEALTHY SCHOOL MEALS FOR ALL

Every student in New York will receive free 
breakfast and lunch, regardless of household 
income. No applications are required; meals 
will be provided automatically to all enrolled 

students.2

For any questions or concerns regarding this or any other 
state/local issues, please feel free to reach out to my  

District Office:

317 Washington Street, Suite 210, Dulles State Office Building, 
Watertown, NY 13601 

315-786-0284  •  grays@nyassembly.gov

Your Board of Regents 
Representative  

St. Lawrence County 
Roger P. Catania 

(518) 474-5889 | Regent.Catania@nysed.gov

Jefferson County 
Patrick A. Mannion 

(518) 474-5889 | Regent.Mannion@nysed.gov

NYSED General Information: 518-474-3852

P-12 Education: 518-474-3862

1. Part C of A.3006-C  |  2. Part B of A.3006-C


